Como Woodland Outdoor Classroom Advisory Committee

April 13, 2009. 7-8:45PM at Como Streetcar Station. 

Summary meeting minutes (plus updates)  Attendees: Matt Schmitt, Deb Robinson, Susan Jane Cheney, Teri Heyer, Ann Heyer, Lisa Held, Josh Leonard, Sharon Shinomiya, Ann Heyer, Joan McKearnan, Jennifer Otremba.

1) Susan Jane gave an update on the Como Pool Taskforce meetings to date, and showed the current design plan.  Ann and Susan Jane were thanked for representing the CWOC’s interests in the long Como Pool Replacement Design process. (Update: Final pool design was presented April 20 where we requested a wider buffer between pool and woodland, but we were not able to get storm water diverted from Como Ave to a woodland wetland. The public will have another chance to comment on this plan at the June Park Commission meeting.) 

2) LCCMR, our proposal and process report from subcommittee (update: Adam & Deb met with LCCMR staff April 20; April 24 Adam & Deb rewrite to LCCMR comments; submit 2nd draft April 27; April 29 Teri & Deb add educational result in budget; April 29 Deb rewrite; May 1 Adam rewrites & submits final with a reduced educational funding request).  Ann confirmed that we have a $20K BWSR grant waiting for a match from the City - these funds can only be used to restore a plant community of 27 species or more in our project site (we will lose these funds if no match is forthcoming).

3) CIB presentations and process timeline (update: The CIB Public Hearing will be May 26, 6pm – Our last chance to bring our rating up, which is now #14 taskforce rating, with a #16 overall rating – a good score, but it may not be high enough considering the economic status of the City, however, there is still a possibility of Federal funding for this phase of the project).

4) Upcoming events in Como Woodland site:


a) Garlic Mustard Pull – We need help! May 16, 8:30-10:30am,


b) Spring Field Day May 22, 8am-1:30pm. I think we need one more bird tour leader is needed 8-10am), and a few student mentors the day.


c) May 15, Birding tour, 8am – Met Val at the Lakeside Pavilion, we’ll provide the binoculars.


d) Update: Great River School stewardship award presentation has been rescheduled for May 13, 2pm (Deb and Sharon will present award).
5) Sharon found an excellent list of plants found in Como Park area; the list was compiled by Frederick Nussbaumer and dated 1888. Matt will make it available electronically to project advisors (request a copy and we will email to you). It will be used as a resource when writing a planting plan for the woodland. 

6) April 11 Park Clean up: We had 10 volunteers at Como Woodland (they all attended the Lakeside Pavilion kick-off event first), the Como Woodland had very little trash in it compared to past years, but we removed two large BMX bike jumps that were from last fall. (Update: 25 Great River Students helped haul brush from our project site's annex area April 15).

7) Next meeting scheduled for May 18, 7pm, Streetcar Station

Minutes prepared by Deb R.  Meeting notes by Sharon S.

